
	 David R. Wright became 
the newest Knight in 
Council 5300.
	 He completed his 
1st Degree at the 
exemplification held during 
our regular business meeting 
on Monday, October 10.  
Bro. Dan Feeney was his 
sponsor.
     David was born in Indiana 
and lived in Santa Barbara 

while a child.  He most recently lived in Connecticut before 
returning to Santa Barbara.  David is retired and works 
part-time as a jeweler.  He attends San Roque Church. “He 
is looking forward to being active with the Knights,” stated 
Chris Arnoult, Membership Director.
     David R Wright
     130 Canyon Acres Drive
     Santa Barbara, CA 93105
     Birthday: January 2, 1944
     805-335-4948 (Cell)
     email: davidwrightjewelers@gmail.com

Bro. David Wright Joins Council 5300,
Bros. Kestel, Scholl, Gosney Assume New Posts

	 I would like to welcome David Wright to Council 
5300.  He completed his Admissions Degree (1st Degree) at our 
last business meeting on October 10th.  We look forward to his 
participation in some of our events.
	 I would also like to announce that I have appointed 
John Kestel to be our Treasurer, filling out the term of Joe Darga, 
who recently passed on to his Eternal Reward.  I look forward to 
working with John in his new capacity.  I should also mention that 
Rich Scholl has taken on the responsibility for Widows Candies at 
Christmas time.  Brad Gosney has accepted the position of Blood 
Drive Chairman.  Incidentally, our next Blood Drive will be on 
January 8, 2017.  Thank you all for stepping up to fill the positions 
that SK Joe Darga had been handling.
	 A big THANK YOU is in order to those that helped with 
the Labor Day picnic, Rich Scholl, Bob and Millie Montgomery, 
the Bruce Velasco family, Jose Mesa, Mark Vampola, Tim Hogan 
and his son, Bill Fuhrer, Rafael Cardenas, John Kirk, Felix and 
Julie Sanchez,  Thank you all for helping to make this a great event.
	 Christmas Party – Our Christmas party will be held on 
Friday, December 16th, so mark your calendars.  Jim Bradbury 
and Dan Feeney are teaming up to serve a first class prime rib 
dinner. Time and pricing details have not been established as of 
this writing but will come in the next month sometime. 
	 On becoming the Grand Knight I set up an e-mail 
account (kccouncil5300@yahoo.com) so that as things come up 
during the month concerning the Knights, I can send out e-mail 
notices to all those that have e-mails.  Recently I have sent out 
some notices about deaths, funeral arrangements and so forth.  If 
you did not receive an e-mail from the above noted account that 
means that you either do not have an e-mail address, or the one I 
have on file no longer works.  I have tried calling all those I have 
identified as having e-mail addresses that are not going through to 
get the updates.  In most instances, I have left messages to return 
my call without any response.  If you have not received a call from 
me, please feel free to call me with the latest information at 967 
9473.

Vivat Jesus
Jack H. Turney, Jr.
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Joe T. Kovach, Knightline Editor,
E-mail: joetk79@cox.net

November 2016
November 1 Tuesday All Saints Day

November 2 Wednesay All Souls Day

November 7 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 7 p.m.

November 13 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

November 14 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

November 20 Sunday Christ the King

November 24 Thursday Thanksgiving Day

November 27 Sunday 1st Sunday of Advent

December 2016
December 5 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 7 p.m.

December 8 Thursday Immaculate Conception

December 11 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m.  11 a.m.

December 12 Monday Our Lady of Guadalupe

December 12 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

December 16 Friday Christmas Party, Parish Hall

December 25 Sunday Christmas Day

January 2017
January 1 Sunday Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God

January 2 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 7 p.m.

January 8 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

January 8 Sunday Blood Drive, Parish Hall, 8 a.m. - 1 p.m.

January 9 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m



PRAY for Deceased & Loved Ones
 

Miracles Can Happen When You Pray!!
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Chancellor’s Report
KEEP IN YOUR PRAYER. Thank you.
•	 SK James DeLarvin, who has been diagnosed with hot 

spots in his throat and mouth. His cancer is coming 
back again.

•	 For Pauline Brokaski, wife of SK Fred Brokaski
•	 Helen Owen, wife of SK Dr. Charles Owen
•	 For Father Lucio Juarez’s mother, Rosa
•	 Maria Mesa, wife of SK Jose Mesa
•	 For Bro. Larry and Melinda Torres son, Larry Jr.
•	 SK Mell Hueston
•	 SK Brian Klinge
•	 SK Larry Torres
•	 Lee Alfano, widow of SK Sam Alfano
•	 Bro. Teo Nungaray who is suffering from pancreatic 

cancer
•	 Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cahill
•	 SK Al Meckelborg
•	 Eileen Pando, widow of SK Joe Pando
•	 Camille Moynihan, widow of SK John Moynihan
•	 David Schrader, son of SK Roy Schrader
•	 For District Deputy Ray Centeno’s father
•	 SK Joe Duwell and his wife Ruth
•	 For Christian Franzen, nephew of Deacon Wayne 

Rascati, who has cerebral palsy and quadriplegia.
•	 Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh
•	 Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera
•	 Joe Vampola, brother of SK Mark Vampola
•	 Sr. Teresa Meza, sister of SK Jose Meza
•	 Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix Sanchez
•	 Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels
•	 Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
•	 For Father Bruce Correio
•	 For Father Frank Colburn
•	 For Father Tomas Ellis
•	 For Randy Ganske
•	 For Ray Rodman, Monica’s father.
•	 We also should be praying for our priests and deacons 

who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual community.
•	 For the repose of the soul of Bro. Joseph Darga who 

passed on to his Eternal Reward on September 11, 
2016.  Our heartfelt condolences and prayers go out to 
his wife Karen and family in this time of loss.  May the 
Perpetual Light shine upon him.

Pro-Life Report for November 2016
	 We are now finishing up our fall (and our eighth overall) 
40 Days for Life Vigil outside Planned Parenthood (PP).  The dates 
were September 28 to November 6.  A hi-lite of this fall’s vigil, was 
the bus stop by the 40 Days bus on its national tour.  A large crowd 
showed up to greet the bus and celebrate together our Pro-Life 
commitment.  It was a very joyous and happy occasion.  
	 PP called the police and the three officers that came 
seemed to enjoy just being with us while they were there.  Also, 
the leadership of the local PP came out and observed the event and 
heard the powerful Pro-Life message from the founder of 40-days.  
We told those leaders that we were praying for them, that they 
would leave that job.  And, just remember, that sidewalk in front of 
PP is open for prayers 24 / 7 / 365.  I consider it the Saint Raphael’s 
chapel.  So, please stop by often for a visit.  Here we show some of 
the crowd at the SB bus stop vigil.  Were you there?

John C. Kirk, Jr. - Pro-Life Director
Goleta Valley Knights of Columbus, 805-570-5908 - jckirkjr@aol.com

November Birthdays
Ricardo V. Garcia November 1
Bruce M. Velasco November 6
Leroy J. Kwarcinski November 7
Anthony Vallejo November 9
Robert A. Clarke November 12
James P. DeLarvin November 14
Charles J. Mohammed November 14
William F. Keenan November 15
John G. Giordano November 16
Edmund C. Page November 19
Donald A. Pouliot November 19
Dr. Joseph I. Castro November 21
Timothy M. Hogan November 22
Rev. Gregory G. Ingels November 23
Rev. Kenneth McGuire November 25
Michael J. Donovan November 27
Richard E. Evans November 28
Richard A. Nordsieck November 29
Earl W. Pugh November 29
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In Loving Memory of

Roy Kai Fong
May 18, 1924 - November 29, 2015

	 Roy Kai Fong passed away 
peacefully on November 29, 2015 after 
suffering from Parkinson’s disease.
	 Born in Los Angeles on May 18, 
1924 to Edward F. and Cane Lee, Roy 
would be educated in Los Angeles 
receiving his AA Degree at LA City 
College.  
	 Roy would join the U.S. Air Force at 
age 19. He served as a Radio Operator 
in Wisconsin, graduated in Control 
Network System and was assigned to 
474th Fighter Group, 430th Squadron.
	 He would serve in the European 
Theatre to direct pilots how to return 
safely to their base.  The pilots would call 
Roy for homing instructions and Roy 
would give them bearing instructions 
to come home.
	 Roy is survived by Elizabeth, his 
wife of 36 years.  He is also survived by 
his sons Ron and Edward and daughter 
Eileen and grandchildren David, 
Stephanie, Kellie and Lauren. Roy’s two 
brothers and two sisters passed away in 
the past three years.
	 After his military service Roy would 
work as Sr. Electrical Draftsman for 
the LA Department of Water & Power 
for 30+years.  For 10 years Roy worked 
at UCSB’s Facility Management as 
Electrical Engineer retiring in 1990.
	 Roy and Elizabeth (Liz) Joan Hall 
were married on Dec. 8, 1979 at St. 
Brendan Church in Los Angeles.  They 
moved to Santa Barbara in 1981 and 
became very active with St. Raphael 
Church until 2007. They moved to 
Foster City and attended St. Luke 
Church.

	 Roy would become a Knights of Columbus member on 
October 9, 2000, a 2nd Degree on Dec. 7, 2000 and 3rd 
Degree on March 6, 2005.
	 A man of supreme faith, intelligence, loyalty, compassion, 
patriotism and wisdom, Roy’s passing is mourned by all 
who knew him. May God grant him rest and eternal joy.
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Feed My Sheep Catholic Christian Store
Book & Gift Store
feedmysheepstore@yahoo.com

Cindy Hagon
Owner
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   Dick and Gerry celebrated their 50th Wedding Anniversary on May 30, 2014, Along with 
their three daughters, their spouses and six grandchildren, they spent that Memorial Day 
weekend at Forest Home Christian Camp where they used to go each summer when their 
children were growing up.
   In retirement both Dick and Gerry are dedicated to education.  Dick taught Geometry 
at the newly established St. Therese Classical Academy in 2015; Gerry taught Bible and 
Church History classes at St. Raphael’s from 2007-2012, and now teaches Bible Study at Our 
Lady of Sorrows.  Dick also keeps in touch with the Physics Department at UCSB where he 
annually hands  out the Arnold Nordsieck Award, named in honor of Dick’s father, to the 
top Physics student.
   Dick traveled to England in September 2015 to visit his uncle Desmond de Verteuil; at 94, 
Des is the last living sibling of Dick’s mother, Evelyn, who died at 94 years in 2002.
   Richard Arnold was born to Evelyn and Arnold Nordsieck in New York City where Arnold 
was teaching Physics at Columbia University.  Following the birth of brother Kenneth in 
1946, the family moved to Illinois, where Dick attended grade school and high school in 
Urbana, and earned his B.S. in Aeronautical Engineering at the University of Illinois (Feb. 
1960).
   Dick then migrated to California and his first job at Douglas Aircraft Co, in Santa Monica.  
In 1962, Dick met his bride-to-be, Geraldine Smith at U.C. Berkeley.  After she graduated 
with her BA. in Anthropology, they were married on May 30, 1964 in the Newman Hall  
Chapel in Berkeley.  Gerry was born and raised in East Los Angeles with two brothers, Leo 
and George.
     Dick and Gerry have raised three beautiful and talented daughters, Karen, Sandy and 
Sarah who have married and given them six wonderful grandchildren. They have lived in 
the St. Raphael parish since 1972, now residing in the Our Lady of Sorrows Parish since 
2000.  Dick  has been a Knights of Columbus member since 1988.
     Dick worked for nine years with General Research Corp., and later 18 years with Tecolote 
Research, Inc.
    Retirement has provided time for much ‘deferred home maintenance’ and some travel.  
Favorite trips included Isreal (1989) and Greece and Turkey (2005).

Richard Arnold Nordsieck Gerry and Dick Nordsieck

Happy 78th Birthday on Nov. 29 and Happy 52nd Anniversary on May 30, 2016

Dick also keeps in touch with the Physics Department at UCSB where he annually hands out the 
“Arnold Nordsieck Award;” named in honor of Dick’s father, it is given to the top Physics  student. 

Dick travelled to England in September of 2015 to visit his uncle Desmond de Verteuil; at 94, Des is 
the last living sibling of Dick’s mother, Evelyn, who died at 94 years in 2002. (3rd photo)

With Fr. Mario Prietto, pastor of Our Lady of Sorrows Church,
at Mass for our Anniversary.



	 John Franklin Kestel, 
member of the Knights 
of Columbus, Council  
5300 since 2000 has been 
appointed Treasurer 
by Grand Knight Jack 
Turney.  Kestel was picked 
to replace Joseph Darga 
who passed away on
September 11.
	 John, for years, has 
been active in many KC 
functions: Lenten Fish 

Fry, Fiesta Coke Booth, Tootsie Roll sale, Sunday morning 
breakfasts and helped with the beer set up at various KC 
events.
	 Kestel was sponsored by PGK Frank Donohoe in 
2000 and has been a member of St. Raphael Pariish since 
1969.
	 John and his wife Mary Ellen are proud parents 
of Mark, Karen and Laura and five sweet grandchildren: 
Alex, Gabi, Andrew, Mia and Jack.
	 For a complete background on John, please check
his Birthday ad in the October Knightline, page 10.
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Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Please call or visit graphicinksb.com for more information

Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Domingo’s Café
5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655

Open 7 Days a week - 6 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Breakfast & Lunch Specials

Delicious Mexican & American Foods
Family Owned and Operated Since 1974

Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez and daughter Monica
owners of Domingo’s Cafe

Serving friends and visitors since 1974.
At present location since 2000,

previously at Orchid Bowl for 13 years
initially at San Marcos Bowl from 1974 - 87.

Photo by Thomas Mendoza

John F. Kestel Picked as Treasurer
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Annual KC Free Throw Contest
To Take Place in January

Novena to the Holy Trinity Information

	 The annual Goleta Knights of 
Columbus is sponsoring the Youth Free Throw 
Championship in January. All boys and girls 
ages 9 to 14 are invited to participate in the local 
level of competition for the 2017 KC Free Throw 
Championship.
	 Winners will be progressing through 
local, district and state competition. International 
champions are announced by K of C International 
headquarters based on scores from state-level 
competitions.
	 All boys and girls 9 to 14 years old are 
eligible to participate and will compete in their 
respective age division.
	 Bill Fuhrer, PGK, is seeking volunteers 
to help in organizing and running the contest. 
Please call him at 683-4236 or email him at 
fuhrerkinsk@verizon.net.

Dear Brother Knight, 

	 In preparation for Election Day, the Knights of Columbus 
is calling its members and all the faithful to join together in a novena 
to the Holy Trinity through the maternal intercession of the Blessed 
Mother, under her title of the Immaculate Conception, patroness of the 
United States.
	 On the nine days leading up to Election Day — beginning 
on Sunday, Oct. 30 and concluding on Monday, Nov. 7 — please join 
me and Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William Lori in invoking the 
intercession of Mary, the Immaculate Conception, for our country.
	 In 1791, America’s first bishop, John Carroll, entrusted the 
country to the Blessed Mother, and in 1846 the bishops of the United 
States reaffirmed that dedication, declaring Mary as patroness of the 
United States under her title of the Immaculate Conception.

The novena prayer can be found on page 10 of this Knightline. 

I ask that you promote this national novena widely through the ranks 
of our brother Knights and their families, as well as at parishes in 
consultation with your local pastor.

Thank you,

Supreme Knight Carl A. Anderson

Knight of Columbus
1 Columbus Plaza
New Haven, CA 06510
203-752-4000

(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988

FAIRVIEW BARBERS

ALL TYPE CUTS · FOR APPOINTMENT PHONE 

967-6112

5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Jennifer, Andy, Larry, Sergio
137 No. Fairview Ave. - Goleta

In the Breeze Way
In Fairview Shopping Center

Since 1964
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EXPIRES 11/30/2016

EXPIRES 11/30/2016

EXPIRES 11/30/2016

EXPIRES 11/30/2016

EXPIRES 11/30/2016
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NATIONAL NOVENA
Sunday, Oct. 30 – Monday, Nov. 7

in prayerful preparation for the election

Prayer to Mary, the Immaculate Conception,
Patroness of the United States

Most Holy Trinity: Our Father in Heaven,
who chose Mary as the fairest of your daughters; 
Holy Spirit, who chose Mary as your Spouse;
God the Son, who chose Mary as your Mother,
in union with Mary we adore your majesty
and acknowledge your supreme, eternal dominion
and authority.

Most Holy Trinity,
we put the United States of America
into the hands of Mary Immaculate
in order that she may present the country to you.
Through her we wish to thank you
for the great resources of this land
and for the freedom which has been its heritage.

Through the intercession of Mary,
have mercy on the Catholic Church in America.
Grant us peace. Have mercy on our president
and on all the officers of our government.
Grant us a fruitful economy,
born of justice and charity.
Have mercy on capital and industry and labor.
Protect the family life of the nation.
Guard the precious gift of many religious vocations.
Through the intercession of our Mother,
have mercy on the sick, the tempted, sinners
– on all who are in need.

Mary, Immaculate Virgin, our Mother,
Patroness of our land, we praise you
and honor you and give ourselves to you.
Protect us from every harm. Pray for us,
that acting always according to your will
and the will of your divine Son,
we may live and die pleasing to God. Amen.

Imprimatur: +Patrick O’Boyle, Archbishop of Washington, May 8, 1959.
Mosaic of the Immaculate Conception © Basilica of the National Shrine
of the Immaculate Conception. Used with permission.
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2016 - 17
Grand Knight Jack H. Turney Jr. (805) 967-9473 jacknchrista@verizon.net

Deputy Grand Knight Mario Cervantes (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb@gmail.com

Chancellor TBD TBD TBD

Warden James DeLarvin (805) 570-4934 JDeLarvin@yahoo.com

Advocate Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Recorder Frank Donohoe (805) 967-4224 fdonohoe@aol.com

Financial Secretary Vince Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@ cox.net

Treasurer John Kestel (805) 967-7943 mejfk@cox.net

Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637

Inside Guard Rafael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggon51@cox.net

Trustee - 3 Years John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 570-5908 jckirkjr@aol.com

Trustee - 2 Years James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 grandknight@kc5300.org

Trustee - 1 Year William Fuhrer (805) 683-4236 fuhrerkinsk@verizon.net

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Chaplain Rev. Lucio Juarez (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb7@gmail.com

Program Director Mario Cervantes (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb@gmail.com

Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net

Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Council Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

Family Director Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net

Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com

Culture of Life Director John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com

Membership Director Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

Retention Chairman Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org

State Deputy Avelino Doliente (909) 434-0460 state.deputy@kofc-california.org

Color Corps Director Ed Barrier (805) 886-0190 ebarrier@att.net

District Deputy Tim Coe (805) 757-0746 tcoe100@hotmail.com

District Warden Bruce Garcia (805) 964-8321 gar317@yahoo.com

Faithful Navigator Frank Donohoe (805) 967-4224 fdonohoe@aol.com

Insurance Field Agent David Nordella (805) 450-4393 David.Nordella@kofc.org

Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net

Rotation Chairman TBD TBD TBD

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIA YEAR 2016 - 2017

A - Akey to Breyman Carol Kuether (805) 967-8373 cgkuether@aol.com

B - Brokaski to Donovan Sandra Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@cox.net

D - Downes to Karr Roberta Coyne (805) 967-7880 coyn3SB@aol.com

K - Keller to McCartney Janet Page (805) 964-4187

M - McClenathan to Montross Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net

M - Morales to Perez Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775

P - Peyton to Schlesselmann Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 dazzlinganimals@cox.net

S - Scholl to Trautt Eleanore Paulazzo (805) 968-5240 eleanor.paulazzo@gmail.com

T - Turney to Zanolini Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398

Widows Joanne Andersson (805) 967-8645
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